

July 29, 2022

The Honorable Jennifer Vidrine Mayor of Ville Platte Ville Platte, Louisiana

Dear Mayor Vidrine,

I send you my warmest congratulations on becoming the first Black woman to serve as president of the Louisiana Municipal Association. While you may be the first, you will certainly not be the last.

You are an example to aspiring young Black women around the globe that their dreams can be realized. I am grateful we had the chance to meet earlier this year in Sunset, Louisiana, and that we share a commitment to investing in all communities across our country, including in rural areas.

This is a historic achievement, and I hope you take tremendous pride in this accomplishment. I join your family, your friends, and our country in celebrating you today.

Sincerely,

Same Di

